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We Keep rodents, 
snakes, spiders, bugs, 
mold, mildew, and 
damaging moisture out 
of your home!

We Keep rodents, 
snakes, spiders, bugs, 
mold, mildew, and 
damaging moisture out 
of your home!

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

BEFORE

AFTER

LIC. # IH-1110636
INSURED

FAMILY
OPERATED

(239) 791-6853 or (800) 377-7885(239) 791-6853 or (800) 377-7885

Quality Workmanship Honest Pricing

• Vapor / Moisture Barrier
• Underhome Encapsulated Insulation
• Hurricane Tie-Down Anchors

10 Yrs Exp.

2nd

Generation
2nd

Generation
Specialist

Mobile Home

https://underhomearmor.com/
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SOCIAL CLUB OFFICERS
President – OPEN

1st Vice President – Dotti Frender
2nd Vice President - Ellen Heigham

Co-Secretary - Vacant
Treasurer - Mary Kuucz

Advertising Policy: Advertising in this Newsletter is offered at the 
sole discretion of Community Media. Community Media reserves 
the right to refuse, limit, and/or reject advertising for any reason. 
Community Media, at its sole discretion, may restrict the number of 
advertisers in certain categories or offer exclusive/semi exclusive 
agreements as it is sees fit. continued on page 5

**LAWN MOWING HOURS**
7:00 AM to 11:00 PM 
June 1 - August 31st 
 8:00 AM to 10 PM 
September 1st - May 31st

FROM THE  PRESIDENT
Ken Parsels

I hope everyone has had a great summer so far this year. 
Everyone is able to enjoy their time, either here at Forest 
Park, or your home away from here. This letter is a reminder 
of what Forest Park was, when it initially started back in 
the 70’s. It has always been a great place to retire to enjoy 
your golden years. Everyone knew what was expected of 
them, and were glad to volunteer, or do it for the benefit 
of making Forest Park the best park in Southwest Florida.

We have the Articles of Incorporation, Bylaws, Rules 
and Regulations to go by. In order for the Park to keep its 
beauty and reputation, we need to continue doing what is 
expected now, as well as what was expected then.

On September 28, 2022 we had the biggest hurricane 
to ever hit our area. The Board voted to give our residents 
some extra time to get their property back in order. It is 
now that time that we get back to where we should be. 
House repairs should be completed by now. Portable sheds 
(plastic and canvas) should be gone. They have never 
before, or are not now allowed in the Park. According to 
the Rules and Regs., that have been in effect for years, this 
is a violation that will be enforced. Your houses need to 
be in good repair, washed or painted as needed. Carports, 
Florida rooms, and front porches should be repaired or 
replaced if they are damaged. Carports and lawns are not 
storage areas. They need to have items removed that do 

not belong there. Remember, high winds can blow items 
around. I’m sure you wouldn’t be happy if a neighbor’s 
stuff blew into your house causing damage. Likewise, they 
do not want your stuff damaging their property.

Read your manual you received when you purchased 
or go online to verify if you are in compliance. If you are 
scheduled to have repairs completed, please notify the 
office with a copy of your scheduled appointment so we 
know you are working on it.

When you purchased in the Park, you made the choice 
because of your first impressions of Forest Park. When 
selling or renting your property, remember how nice it 
was when you arrived? Let’s try to leave it to the next 
generation just as nice, or better, than how we received it.

 
On a more positive note for everyone, we have now 

replaced almost all of the storm drains. We have a brand 
new trash compactor, a new roof on the Activities Building, 
and in October we will have a completely refurbished 
swimming pool. The Board is making progress on 
updating all our infrastructure. We appreciate everyone’s 
volunteering, understanding, help, and support.

Thank you!!

RESIDENTS NEED TO REMEMBER:

● Speeding – The park has many walkers and bike riders, 
please obey the speed limits.  The speeding near the 
Pool, Pickle Ball and Clubhouse area has truly become 
a danger! Members pull in and out of the area regularly 
on golf carts and bicycles, they will have no protections 
against a speeding vehicle.  Throughout the Park our 
Posted Speed Limit is 15 MPH.

● Rolling through Stop Signs – Each 
intersection is clearly marked; our park is 
no different than a regular road.  The 
only difference is you could be hurting your 
neighbor or their family members.  Take it 
easy and obey the Stop Signs.

● Unattended Guests in the Pools – Guests should have a 
GREEN WRISTBAND when using the pool, they should 
know your address when asked.  Please be vigilant.

● Unsightly Property – Be proud of your home.  Be 
courteous to your neighbors. Be safe with unexpected 
storms.
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AMS

Family Owned & Operated Since 1977

Call Today!
800-522-3134
239-543-1515

SERVING:
• Sarasota County
• Charlotte County
• Lee County

The Very Best In: Window Replacement, Aluminum Roofovers, & Enclosures

Window Replacements
Built for Florida’s Climate

Aluminum Roofovers
Energy Star Compliant

Glass & Acrylic Enclosures
Turn your screen room into a livable lanai

We also Specialize in Vinyl Siding • Carports • Sheds • Screen Rooms
Serving your community for over 35 years.

Great Price • Great Products • Great Workmanship
Your neighbors have used us.  How About You?

Visit www.AMSOFFLA.com and view our informative video
FL State Certified • Licensed & Insured

General Contractor CG CO33977 • Roofing Contractor CC CO42787

100% FINANCING 
AVAILABLE

(with approved credit)

FREE ESTIMATES
Evening & Weekend

Appointments Available

Our
Estimates
are always

FREE

SAVE TIME AND MONEY BY CALLING US TODAY TO GET YOUR PROJECT STARTED! 

Lifetime Transferable Warranty Insurance Roof Certifications

Doors • Low-E Windows • A/C Units 

Screen Rooms • 54”x27” Tubs & Showers

MOBILE HOME DEPOT
YOUR MOBILE HOME PARTS WAREHOUSE!

 www.mobilehomedepot.net 

North Fort Myers:
14940 N Cleveland Ave

239.543.3300

South Fort Myers:
16277 S Tamiami Tr

239.362.1004

PIZZA | WINGS | BREADS  
SALADS | DESSERTS | AND MORE

DELIVERY AVAILABLE ALL DAY

@ JETSPIZZA | JETSPIZZA.COM | #JETSPIZZA 

NORTH FORT MYERS
17940 N Tamiami Trail (US 41)

Corner of N. Tamiami Trail (US 41)
and Del Prado Blvd.

(In the Shoppes at Del Prado)

(239) 731-5500 

CAC042699 

 
 

HIGH EFFICIENCY  
A/C SYSTEMS 

 

If your old unit is not working, 
let us get you a great price to 
replace it. Prices as low as:

 
 

*Full Package Unit Install Includes: 
 

 LG DISPLAY DIGITAL T-STAT 
 ALL PERMIT FEES 
 3 OR 5 YR LABOR WARRANTY 
 10 YR PARTS WARRANTY 
 NEXT DAY INSTALLS AVAIL. 
 

*Includes AC Unit & Heater, anchored to 
existing slab & electric. (New slab, duct 
work, stands etc. at Addt’l cost) 

 

 

 

The Second Wind 2414 Premium UV light is an:  
FDA APPROVED CLASS II MEDICAL DEVICE** 
It provides mold, odor and air purification protection.  
Proven to be effective against infections from: E.coli,  
Influenza, Tuberculosis, Coronavirus, Adenovirus & more.   
 

                          
 
                   

 

Present this AD and get $75 
OFF on a new UV Light. 

 

(Offer valid until 12/31/2020) 

EXPIRES  12/31/2024

http://www.mobilehomedepot.net
https://customcoolingandheatinginc.com/
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● Forest Park Green Car Stickers -●	
Even though we are out of season, we still 
have night patrol in place to keep you and 
your property under a watchful eye. Cars on 
property without a green Forest Park Sticker 
on the back of the vehicle will be noted by 
the team and sent to the office. Stickers are available for 
FREE in the office. Using the identifiers helps us know 
if we have strangers in the park. This is to protect all 
of us. Visitors are required to have a sticker. If you don’t 
want it stuck on your back window, tape it up on the 
inside. I see many vehicles without these stickers.

Late Trash Set Outs – All trash needs to be set out before 
7am on Tuesday. Second rounds of trash pickup for late 
set outs are costly and really overworks our Maintenance 
Team if it gets too hot. Your trash can be put out the 
evening before if in a trash can.

● Late HOA Fees – Please do your best to send your 
HOA fee in by the 1st of the month. It’s also important to 
make your check payable for the exact amount of your 
HOA Fee rounding up or down adds additional work for 
our accounting team.

● Quiet Time/Lawn Mowing – Our rules for In Summer 
Quiet Time are 11PM to 7AM.
 
Please be respectful of your neighbors!

Improper Use of Dumpsters – 
Dumpsters are CLEARLY marked. It’s dangerous 

for the Maintenance Team to climb into the dumpster to 
retrieve improperly dumped items.

Contractors working on your home are also required 
to take the debris with them off site.

I am happy to announce that the new Aces Compactor 
arrived at the end of June and was installed for less 
than $34K. This new compactor was manufactured in 
Wisconsin with U.S. steel. It is 34 cu. yd.’s, same as 
the 1998 Marathon that it replaces. A new Marathon 
compactor is over $52k and uses Chinese steel.

The following rules still apply, only household trash 
is allowed in the compactor, all cardboard should be set 
out on Friday for recycle, no horticulture, construction 
materials, or bulk items. The dumpsters are clearly 
marked. If the gate is locked, PLEASE lock the gate 
when you leave, to keep unauthorized people out of the 
R/V Park!! If you notice a vehicle in the R/V area, with 
out a green tree sticker, PLEASE notify the office or if 
after hours call a board member or the sheriffs office. 
These people are trespassing, leaving unauthorized 
refuse, and costing everyone in the park more money!!!

Notice the RED BUTTON on the controller. This 
is for emergencies only. DONOT TOUCH THE RED 
BUTTON!!

BOARD OF DIRECTOR & GENERAL 
MEETING DATES
from the office

October 17, 2024	 Board Meeting 9 AM
October 24, 2024	 Membership Meeting 7 PM

● General Membership Meetings 
- We are a membership community. 
Monthly General Membership 
meetings are an important part of 
keeping our park a great place to live. 
Please make an effort to attend in person to help us meet 
our quorums for voting on issues large and small. If you 
can’t make it in person,
please join us by Zoom so your
voice can be heard and so you have a full understanding 
of any issues. Zoom can be done on your Smartphone, 
computer, or tablet, it’s very user friendly and it allows 
you to hear firsthand the strides made and challenges 
ahead to keep Forest Park a great place to live.
Volunteer – We need your help, please consider 
volunteering for the Board, a committee or just to lend a 
helping hand. It’s the skills that people bring that make us 
a great place to be! Your expertise could be exactly what 
we need to turn a needed project into something great!!!
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SHUFFLEBOARD
By Bill Madill  

 Did you know? In Tudor-era 
England, shuffleboard gained immense 
popularity in the lively atmosphere of 
English taverns as a table game. It 
became a beloved pastime among sailors and pub-goers, 
providing endless hours of entertainment and friendly 
competition. Tavern owners recognized the appeal of this 
engaging game and began installing shuffleboard tables 
to enhance the overall experience for patrons.

The shuffleboard tables in Tudor-era taverns were a 
gathering place for both locals and visitors. Sailors, who 
often frequented these establishments, brought tales of 
their voyages and adventures, further fueling the allure of 
shuffleboard. As word spread about the game’s excitement 
and skill involved, taverns across the country embraced 
shuffleboard and made it a mainstay in the social fabric 
of the time.

 
The shuffleboard tables themselves were a reflection of 

the rustic charm of English taverns. Crafted with sturdy 
wood and adorned with intricate designs, they added 
a touch of elegance to the tavern’s ambiance. Players 
would slide their pucks along the smooth surface, aiming 
for the highest score, as onlookers cheered and placed 
bets on the outcome. The lively atmosphere and friendly 
competition surrounding shuffleboard made it a favorite 
pastime for all who visited these Tudor-era taverns.

Shuffleboard in Tudor-era taverns was more than just 
a game; it was a social experience that brought together 
people from all walks of life. The clatter of pucks, the 
laughter, and the friendly banter filled the air, creating 
memories that would last a lifetime.

We do need more Park participation next season in the 
fun sport of shuffleboard. Just try it ! See you next season 
(God willing)

Thanks again,
Bill Madill!

Line Dance Classes
By Ellen Heigham

We will start up again in October!  I’ll 
have some new dances to try out! Line 
Dancing is a fun way to get exercise, stay healthy, and 
even lose a couple of pounds. No experience is required!

Ellen. 617 448 1748

HELPING HANDS    
By Ellen Heigham

Even though I’m not physically in Forest Park , I have 
names and phone numbers with me so don’t hesitate to 
call.  I apologize to some of the new people who have 
offered to help and I never reached out to you. I will have 
a meeting of interested helpers in the fall.  We can create 
new lists and update the old.  Until then, keep caring!  
God Bless!

Ellen. 617 448 1748

Forest Park Craft Club
By Valerie Trapp

I have to say, we sure do have loads of fun in Craft 
Club each Wednesday morning at 9:00 am. You should 
join us!   .

 
In July we created beautiful beaded garden stakes, 

made our own concrete stepping stones, tie dye with a 
guest crafter, and watercolor/ ink drawing.

Some of us also organized our craft cabinets and found 
some unexpected treasures   . Our dinners and centerpieces 
are planned for theSeason - Christmas, Italian Night, 
Valentines, and a spring Luau - so stay tuned!

Keep collecting treasures: buttons, dishes and 
glassware, doilies, unique tall glass bottles, and tiles.

.
It is with regret that I will be stepping down as 

President of the Craft Club. Due to a family commitment, 
we will be leaving the Park. Happy crafting, art making, 
and summer  

 😎
Valerie Trapp

Forest Park does not have a Dog 
Walk, Run, or Park. Florida law 
states that your dog must be on no 
longer than a six foot leash at all 
times. This is for the protection of 
our residents and other pets in the 
Park. Many of you have “adopted” feral cats. Have you 
had them neutered? While on night patrol I see many cats 
just running free in the Park.

People who do not clean up after their dog, or are 
letting their cats roam free in the Park, are affecting the 
health of us and other pets. Who wants to step in dog or 
cat feces?
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• Lifetime Vapor Barrier • Guaranteed for Life 
• Prevent Soft Floors • Keep Mold, Mildew, Rats, Snakes, Spiders, Ants, 

Roaches and Moisture OUT of Your House! • Lower Your Electric Bills

239-823-0263

• Insured • Bonded • Workman's Compensation Insurance
• Member: National Association of Mold Professionals

FLORIDA ANCHOR AND BARRIER COMPANY

Licensed by the 
State of Florida
#IH/102549/1

Toll Free - 800-681-3772

FREE ESTIMATES

Family Owned
& Operated

Military
& SENIOR
DISCOUNTS

INSIST on 8 ft. WIDE VAPOR BARRIER for a SEAMLESS FIT!

Insulation Under Your Home Falling Down?
Holes and Tears in Your
Vapor /Moisture Barrier?

Photographs
Taken of

Damaged Areas

Insulation and
Vapor Barrier Repairs

Only with this COUPON

FREE
UNDER HOME
INSPECTION

A+ Rated

COVID-19 NOTICE:
Our crews work in Tyvek suits with 
respirators which helps to ensure 
your safety as well as theirs. 

https://floridaanchorandbarrier.com
http://
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HAZARDOUS WASTE

Lee County has very strict regulations 
regarding hazardous material disposal.  
The Board voted to approve the initiative 
to have all residents place paint, pesticides, 
chemicals, fluorescent bulbs and gas bottles at curbside. 
Park employees will pick up these materials on regular 
trash pickup days and log them in.  These articles will be 
stored and disposed of in the appropriate manner by staff 
members.

Pool Refurbishment Project – August Update
By: Barry Siems

The Pool Project is Officially Kicked Off!!

The pool committee met with the pool contractor (Into 
H20 Pools) to firm up the schedule and details of the 
project. We have agreed on a project plan that we both 
can commit to. This plan is posted in the club house and 
on our website and will be updated periodically.

The deck stabilization work was completed on June
25, 2024. This was done to fill any voids under the 

existing concrete deck to prevent future settling and 
provide a solid foundation for the pavers over the life 
of the pool. The entire deck will be covered with pavers 
for a more modern look as a part of the refurbishment. 
Paver samples and a picture of a finished pool deck as an 
example is in the club house.

 
The pool is scheduled to shut down from July 23 

through October 13, 2024. During this time, demo work 
will be completed, pool will be emptied, deck will be 
refurbished, coping refurbished, new pool finish, new 
pool heater and new chemical control system installed.

While the deck is being refurbished, the fence will be 
taken down and a temporary fence installed. After the 
deck is completed, the existing fence will be reinstalled 
on the new deck surface.

During the project, the pool area will be restricted 
access and closed to the residents of the park for your 
safety. Materials will be stored on the west side of the 
pool in the parking lot during this time.

The pool is scheduled to open up on October 14, 
2024 with a Grand Opening Celebration. This date 
could change if we experience any unexpected delays. 
Otherwise, we will be taking advantage of expediting the 
project through each phase to finish early.

Thanks to Nanette Gray, Barb Passos, Toni Foote, 
Mary Neidhart, Bob Charles, and Monte Johnson, for 
volunteering, and you for your cooperation as we execute 
this improvement to Forest Park.

Barry Simes

NORTHEASTERN STATES CLUB
By Nancy Cooper

Plans are in the works for another great season next 
year. Be sure to read about it in the monthly Newsletter 
and be on the lookout for ticket sales next November.

Library News
By Maureen Hesketh

The National Geographic is always an interesting 
magazine to discover what lies beyond our Florida 
Borders. Stop in the library to check out the articles. You 
might learn something new!

 
It is never too late to plant some flowers to spruce up 

your yard. We have some books that may be of interest 
for you gardeners out there.

We also have some children's books for you to check 
out when the grandchildren are visiting. They may become 
bored after swimming, playing Shuffleboard, Minigolf, or 
Bocce Ball. The Park formerly had a book club that met 
to discuss a book that everyone had read. If anyone would 
like to volunteer to head up a book club in the Park, 
please contact the Newsletter Editor at fpsocialnews@
gmail.com or Nancy Cooper at 207-632-7544.

Maureen 508 962 5979

mailto:fpsocialnews@gmail.com
mailto:fpsocialnews@gmail.com
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NIGHT PATROL
By Valerie Trapp

Neighborhood Watch 👀 .  
I hope everyone is enjoying your 

summer. The neighborhood watch team 
is out and about each evening, keeping 
a watchful eye on our park.

More Volunteers are always needed 
for this job, get in contact with the office or me to be 
added to the calendar. I will begin working on the 
September schedule soon. In the Activity Building there 
are volunteer forms and info for you to complete.

September will be my last month to do the schedule. 
With some other volunteer positions and family 
commitments, I need to give up this job. If you would like 
to volunteer to coordinate and make the monthly schedule, 
let me know and I will pass along the information.  It 
has been an honor to work with great volunteers these 
past two years. Stay safe and keep a watchful eye on each 
other. Remember, when in doubt, contact the Lee County 
Sheriff’s department - 239-477-1000

Valerie Trapp 

MARQUEE      
Happy Summer 🥀
Cathy Holle is the Marquee 

lady  🌟  If you need a notice 
placed on the marquee, please get in touch with her.  It 
has been a wonderful, busy season and the marquee has 
been busy keeping up with the activities.  Check out the 
marquee regularly to know “what’s happening” around 
here! 

Enjoy your Summer.
Cathy Holle: 317-403-0137.

RV STORAGE PARK
BY TONY TRAPP

If you are new to the community, Welcome 
to Forest Park. A perk here is free RV, travel 
trailer, utility trailer, and boat storage. You 
need to make sure your item is licensed, 
insured, and tagged. This is also a reminder for those 
using the storage area now. If your tires are flat, your tags 
are expired, or your motor home doesn’t run, the Park has 
the right to have your trailer or motorhome towed at your 
expense.

Residents are waiting for a space that is limited, so get 

in contact with me, or the office to add your name to the 
list. If by chance you previously were using a reserved 
spot and no longer need that spot, please call me or the 
office, so those residents on the waiting list can reserve 
a spot. As always, remember to place an orange cone or 
yellow tape near or around your item when working on 
it. So, if you need a space or NO longer need your space, 
let me, or the office know ASAP and keep enjoying this 
wonderful summer.

 
Tony Trapp 859-620-0519

Notes of Cheer    
By Robyn Johnson     

If you’re new here, Heather Flavin is the 
cheer person for Forest Park. Heather will 
send out cards to residents that have been 
ill, had surgery or have lost a loved one

The Social Club provides the stamps, and 
they rely on residents to donate sympathy 
and get-well cards so if you have any to 
donate please let Heather know.  Also, if 
you know of any resident needing Cheer, 
please reach out to Heather or myself so 
she can send a card.  Including the person's address is 
appreciated. 

You may email Heather at tokentrespasser@gmail.com 
or myself at drjohns85@gmail.com   

SOCIAL CLUB UPDATE
By Nancy Cooper

Social Club President Position Still Open
Hello, As I mentioned in the July issue, Denise Brewer 

has stepped down as Social Club President. You are now 
without a President. Please text me or contact another 
club officer if you are interested in volunteering. We 
have a great group of ladies to work with, but need some 
gentlemen to step up and volunteer!

 
Looking for Team Members / Volunteers - 

Remember, everyone is a member of Our Forest Park 
Social Club. When you purchase in Forest Park, you 
automatically become a member of the Social Club. Our 
Executive Committee plans the monthly entertainment, 

mailto:tokentrespasser@gmail.com
mailto:drjohns85@gmail.com
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Soft Floors?
• Sub-Floor Repair/Replace
• New Laminate Flooring Install

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

INSURED &
FAMILY

OPERATED

2nd

Generation
2nd

Generation
Specialist

Mobile Home10 Yrs Exp.
FL State Licensed Mobile Home 

Installer # IH-1110636
FL State General Contractor

License #1531303

Are Your
Floors
Unsafe?

Are Your
Floors
Unsafe?

(239) 791-6853 or (800) 377-7885(239) 791-6853 or (800) 377-7885

10%OFF 

Free EstimatesCOMMUNITY
ROOFING OF FLORIDA, INC.

Lic# CCC1330642"Proudly Serving Your Community"

800-511-2517800-511-2517

100%
Maintenance Free Roofs!

We Do All
Roof Overs, Roof Coatings
Roof Repairs & Inspections  
on all Manufactured Homes

www.CommunityRoof.com
Lifetime Warranty on Labor & Materials!

A+ Rated

facebook
5 Star Rated727-536-9999727-536-9999

https://www.communityroof.com



11

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES   
by Monte Johnson

All articles, news or photographs 
should be submitted to this email 
fpsocialnews@gmail.com and 

are normally due by the 12th of each month for the 
following month’s newsletter.

Remember, newsletters are printed year-round for 
all residents and always available for snowbirds online.  
Printed Newsletters usually arrive by the end of the month 
and are available in the Clubhouse or in the Activities 
building. They are always available online a few days 
later.

ice cream socials, Veterans day program 
and lunch for our veterans, along 
with other activities. We are strictly 
volunteers who live in the Park that want 
to have some fun things to do while we 
are here in paradise. We need a President 
to volunteer to lead our Club, more people to step up 
and become involved, the more volunteers we have, the 
more fun we will have.

Social club will also be starting a volunteer sign-up 
sheet available during Box Office hours in the fall for 
anyone interested in helping out before any event (simple 
food prep, ticket sales, table setting, decorating etc.--
during event ticket collection, sales at the door) and after 
events (light clean-up). If you would like to volunteer to 
help at any one/or all please let us know by signing up or 
letting us know if you would be happy to help in any way.

LET'S DO IT AGAIN
From Robyn Johnson and Heather Flavin

We had such a nice turnout for the June potluck dinner 
that we decided to do it again!

Everyone is welcome to come.
WHEN- August 24th, 5 p.m. @ the Clubhouse.
Chris Tybor has volunteered his time again to play 

some music from the 60's and 70's.
Please bring a dish to share, your own table setting, 

and beverage of choice. Any questions you may contact 
Heather Flavin or Robyn Johnson

EDITOR THOUGHTS

As the dog days of summer and hurricane 
season are upon us, have you ever thought 
about all the opportunities that exist here 
in Forest Park? Take a look at the names of 
the people at the end of the various articles 
and announcements. Do you see a pattern? 

Many of the names are represented multiple times. Do 
you also see that many of the organizations and groups 
in the Park are asking for volunteers? Did you know that 
a few years ago Forest Park had the Northeastern States 
Club, (which we still enjoy), the 3 III Club, (Iowa, Illinois, 
and Indiana), Canadian Club, (not to be confused with 

the whiskey), Ohio and 
Michigan Club? What has 
happened to volunteerism? 
I understand we all came 
here to enjoy our “Golden 
Years” but what is 
happening?!

How much enjoyment 
would there be if the 
remaining Social Club 
officers decided to fold 
the Club? There would 
be no dances, comedians, 

Veterans Day festivities, parades, Ice Cream Socials, 
Thanksgiving Dinners, Christmas parties, the list goes on. 
The Social Club has been without a President, as well as a 
co-secretary, for several months now. We need someone 
to step up and VOLUNTEER for these positions!!

The Park has a person that coordinates the Night Patrol 
calendar/volunteers and a Public Safety person. Valerie 
Trapp is stepping down from coordinating the Night 
Patrol and we have not had a Public Safety person since 
Lou Smith left the Park. These volunteers strive to keep 
Forest Park as safe and crime free as possible. If you are a 
former public safety official, PLEASE VOLUNTEER!!!

Paul and Peggy Baker have left the Park this summer. 
Paul was our Architectural Review person. Most HOA’s 
have an A. R. Committee. This is another position that 
needs filling. If you have construction, or permitting 
experience, PLEASE VOLUNTEER!!

Since Ian, many of our older residents have left the 
Park. We have many new residents in the Park that 
bring new ideas and experiences. Please consider 
VOLUNTEERING for a committee, the board of 
directors, or one of the aforementioned positions. Many 
hands make for light work, and besides, the more the 
merrier.
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WELCOME
Fernando Murman 
440 Timber Lane N FL
Kenneth and Stephanie 
Calvert 305 Twig Court N  IL

FOREST PARK WEBSITE
www.forestparkonline.com  
By: Jan Provence, Webmaster

All residents that have a Member Share in our park 
may access the Member’s Only Pages on our website. 
On these pages, you will find the latest information 
with the FPPOA board and member minutes, and many 
other documents that you will need to keep updated on 
our community.  To receive a username and password, 
contact the FPPOA office. (fppoainc@gmail.com) If you 
need further information, contact me at webmaster@
forestparkonline.com.

KARAOKE 
Karaoke with Chris Tybor is held on 

the 1st and 3rd Mondays of the month, 
from 7-9 pm, BYOB and snacks. 
Karaoke will return in October.

We need more talented people to 
come out and enjoy an evening of free entertainment with 
your friends in the park. A few years ago, there were hot 
dogs, hamburgers, chips, and baked beans available prior 
to the karaoke entertainment. Is there a group looking for 
a way to raise funds that would like to bring this back?

Come join in or just sit back and enjoy the songs.	 All 
are welcome!

Birthdays for August 
Mary Anne Durden 1
Faye Shockey 2
Julie Fuschino 4
Sandy Carter  4
Michael Fotta  4
Patricia Schuren 7
Dean Goldsboro 7
Carolyn England 7
Peter Tighe 7
Carlo Luberti 9
Ann Teal 10
Lisa Day 12
Chantal Boisvert 13
Maureen Hesketh 13

Laurene Armstrong 15
Bob Carson 16
Carol Prasko 16
Jeff Forsyth 17
Lucinda King 17
Duke Johnson 18
Melodye Gilbert 18
Jim Crain 18
Linda Wolff 26
Debra Wood  27
Delorus Burgett 27
Frank Morris 27
Ron Rizas 29
James Courtney 29

August Anniversaries                            

Kerry (Coach) and Jane Cullin August 1, 1981
Mike and Linda Neises August 3, 1968
Andy and Julie Fuschino August 9, 1998 
Philip and Diana Power August 11, 1968 
Harry and Sandra DeMeester August 12, 1966
Al andAnn Bressan August 16,1980
Brian and Sandy Corrigan August 23, 1980 
Gregory and Yvonne Murray August 26, 1978 
Harold and Jeanette Flood August 26, 1972 
Linda and Robert Chapman August 30, 2003 
Kenneth and Stephanie Calvert August 31, 1985

Proudly roofing since 1985

• Insulated Energy Star Rated Roof
• Manufacturer’s Backed 
• Financing Available
• Roof Leaks

Visit our website at comfortcover.org

FL LIC. #CCC 057091
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QUILT CLUB
by Renee

The Quilt Club has now gone to 
summer mode and most of the members 
have left Forest Park for the season. 
There are some members who are Year round and will 
be here to distribute our Friendship Quilts to folks who 
are struggling with new health issues and could use a hug 
from a beautiful quilt. If you know of someone please 
inform the office because we have some members who 
will be delighted to deliver a special quilt to them.

 
Peaceful days my friends,
Renee Huck

DID YOU KNOW ??                                      
GOLF CLUB COLLECTION
We have a golf club connoisseur here in the park.  If 

you want to check out John Berg’s golf club collection, 
just give the Golf Club Man a call 618-319-0642.

TAI CHI CLASS
by Lenann Crisci   

My Tai Chi class will continue next season, when I 
return to paradise in the fall. I am happy to answer any 
questions you may have. My cell phone is #207-705-
7475. Can anyone do it? Yes, of course, Tai Chi’s gentle 

movements, accessibility, and holistic 
approach contribute to overall well-
being. Whether you’re seeking stress 
relief, better sleep,

or improved mood, Tai Chi offers a 
harmonious path to health. ✨

CONTACT: LENANN CRISCI
207-705-2256

FOREST PARK VISITORS 
WRISTBANDS 	  

Remember - Visitors 
unaccompanied by Forest Park residents must wear 
wristbands when using park recreational facilities (pool, 
mini-golf, etc.). If you see something, say something, 
let’s all be vigilant.

The wristbands are available in the park office (2 per 
family and additional bands may be requested). The 
bands stretch but if they are not large enough you may 
pin them to clothing, attach them to a key chain or just 
bring them along.  Please remember that all owners are 
responsible for their visitors who must comply with all 
Forest Park Rules and Regulations.

TRASH PICKUP 
 

Please note that our maintenance workers are 
now scheduled to work 6:00 am-2:00 pm rather 
than 7:00 am-3:00 pm. Trash pickup will be on TUESDAY 
only throughout the summer.  Given that, please have 
your garbage ready for pick-up before 6:00 am to assure 
that it does not get missed. You can put it out after 6:00 
pm the night before as long as it is in a barrel. 

And, once again, please ensure that your garbage bags 
are not more than 30 pounds. Dumping kitty 
litter into a plastic grocery bag will not work. 
The bags break and leave the kitty litter on 
the street. Please use a Hefty enough bag so it 
doesn’t break.  If too heavy, the bags will be left.  Be 
mindful that all the garbage that is picked up must be 
thrown into the compactor and the weight of the bags 
when too heavy creates a risk of injury. If you have any 
broken glass please DO NOT put it in a plastic garbage 
bag. Our workers have been punctured when picking up 
the bag. Put the glass in a clearly marked cardboard 
box and set it out. 

BULK PICKUP – WEDNESDAY only
For large furniture items or appliances, please call the 

office on Tuesday between 9:00 am and 12:00 pm so the 
maintenance workers can plan on picking it up. 		
	

RECYCLING BLUE BIN  
WASTE PRO - FRIDAY is Recycle Day!!
The blue bin is used for all other types of 

recycling such as paper, metal, plastic, CARDBOARD, 
etc. This is a separate program from our regular trash 
that is picked up on Tuesday’s. Recycling saves the park 
money from Waste-Pro.
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ALUMINUM CAN RECYCLE - Monday
By the Social Club	

REMINDER Aluminum Cans are still 
being collected on Monday evenings 
only.

Please DO NOT use the can as an 
ashtray. Beer Drinkers, please rinse out the can and turn 
it over to dry out. Please remember to put your aluminum 
cans in a bag and place UNDER YOUR MAILBOX 
by 5:00 P.M. MONDAY EVENING for pick up. They 
will NO LONGER be picked up on Tuesday morning.  
Please make sure your cans are rinsed CLEAN and DRY.

Please place it away from trash bags. DO NOT place 
plastic, glass or metal cans in the bag, aluminum cans 
only!  All the others go in the blue recycle bins. If you are 
putting your aluminum cans out on Friday for the recycle 
truck, PLEASE consider putting your cans in a bag on 
Monday evening for pickup. Money collected from can 
recycling helps pay some of the costs of Social Club 
activities. It benefits all residents of Forest Park.

EXERCISE CLASS  
By Jane Cullin

Exercise class will resume on Monday, November 4th 
when I return to beautiful Forest Park. In the meantime, 
stay in shape by walking, biking, or triking.

YOGA BALL w/Jane
Every Saturday at 8:00 a.m. just before 

the 9:00 am exercise class
A yoga ball, also known as a stability 

ball or exercise ball, offers a wide range of benefits for 
both fitness and overall well-being. Let’s explore its 
advantages:

●	 Core Strength and Balance:
○	 Yoga balls engage your core muscles effectively.
○	 When you sit or perform exercises on the ball, you 

activate the deep muscles in your abdomen, pelvis, 
and back.

○	 This constant engagement helps improve balance 
and stability.

●	 Posture Improvement:
○	 Sitting on a yoga ball instead of a chair is thought to 

promote better posture.
○	 However, it’s essential to maintain proper alignment 

even when using the ball.
○	 While it doesn’t guarantee good posture 

COFFEE KLATCH
The Men’s Coffee Klatch will return on 

Friday, November 8th at 8:00 am. In the 
clubhouse (the 2nd Friday each month)

The Women’s Coffee Klatch will return 
on Friday, November 15th at 9:00 am in the 
clubhouse. (3rd Friday each month)

automatically, it encourages you to be more mindful 
of how you sit.

●	 Back Pain Relief:
○	 Some studies suggest that using a yoga ball chair 

may help with lower back pain.
○	 However, evidence is limited, and it’s crucial to use 

the ball correctly.
○	 Avoid prolonged sitting on the ball, especially if it 

leads to slumping or poor posture.
●	 Versatility in Exercise:
○	 Beyond sitting, yoga balls are excellent tools for 

various exercises.
○	 They improve coordination, balance, and flexibility.
○	 You can use them for stretching, strengthening, and 

even full-body workouts.

Remember that while yoga balls offer benefits, they 
are not a one-size-fits-all solution.

Use them mindfully, incorporate them into your fitness 
routine, and enjoy the advantages they bring! ✨

Yoga ball will resume on Saturday, November 2nd 
when I return to Paradise.

WATER AEROBICS
Water Aerobics is held daily Monday 

through Friday at 10:30am !!  COME AND 
JOIN THE FUN!

RED HAT LADIES 
By Heather Flavin 

Red Hats next activity will be on Tuesday,  
December 10th at the clubhouse for the annual holiday 
luncheon...more details to follow in the fall.   

   Enjoy your summer ladies... 😊

   Heather Flavin 508-612-6386
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UPGRADE TO VINYL SIDING & WINDOWS!

- Low-maintenance
- Easy to Clean & Long-lasting
- Lightweight & Weather-resistant
- Resistant to Scratches & Dents
- Resistant to Insects
- Resistant to Mildew and Fungus

If your siding is loose, cracked, or warped it may be time to replace it. Call us NOW!

Vinyl Siding Benefits

STATE CERTIFIED GENERAL CONTRACTOR
CGC# 004138
STATE CERTIFIED MOBILE HOME CONTRACTOR
IH# 1025429 

239.823.0263   800.681.3772
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FOREST PARKS HOME CHURCH “THE 
LIGHT”   				  
By Roberta Rizas 

“The Light”, HOME church is located 
at 457 Jacaramba Ct. We meet there every 
Sunday, year round, at 6 p. m. ( we are in 
our 4th year now). We would love to meet 
you and greet you in God’s love. We take prayer requests, 
sing songs, learn from the sermon Pastor Carl shares with 
us, take Communion, and praise & worship our Lord and 
Savior, Jesus Christ. Much prayer is needed today for our 
Nation.

So, welcome and don’t feel shy. Just walk right 
in and you will be greeted with a smile. Our church 
is nondenominational, and is a small group. Also, at 
this same address we have a Ladies Bible Study every 
Thursday morning at 10 a. m. which will start up again 
in the Fall. You will be informed through our Newsletter 
when we will start again.

God bless everyone & their families, have a wonderful 
summer and you will hear from us again in September.

www.ssa.gov/scam/resources.html

Report Imposter Scams Online to
the Federal Trade Commission

HANG UP ON
GIFT CARD SCAMS

Do NOT use a gift card to pay: the IRS or 
Social Security, tech support, a family 

member in trouble, ransom or to avoid 
arrest or deportation, a member of the 

military, or to keep your utilities on.

ReportFraud.ftc.gov

Buying a gift card to pay someone?

STOP. It’s a scam!

Gift cards are for gifts.

�
�
�

august August Crossword
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August Crossword
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SUB-FLOOR & FLOORING EXPERTS!

ESTIMATES
FREE
ESTIMATES
FREE

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

STATE CERTIFIED
GENERAL CONTRACTOR

CGC# 004138

STATE LICENSED
MOBILE HOME INSTALLER

IH# 102549/1 

239.244.8795     800.681.3772

A+ Rated

COVID-19 NOTICE:
We are taking as many precautions as we can to ensure not only our workers 
safety but yours as well. We are checking employee temperatures daily, limiting 
contact between crews, and offering no customer contact if you choose.
We are an “Essential Business” and here for you when you need us.  

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

https://floridaanchorandbarrier.com



1 2Patronize the advertisers 
in this month’s newsletter

Ask the business for 
your Community Cash 
ticket OR a copy of your 
receipt & clip this ad

3 Mail it back to us at:
Community Media
220 Bahama Street
Venice, FL 34285

4 Every month we draw new 
tickets for CASH PRIZES and 
mail winners a check!

Community Media (Your Newsletter Publisher) Presents: 

How it works:

Every Month is a New Chance to Win!
1 drawing for $100
10 drawings for $10In Cash Prizes Available Monthly

Remember, the only way to win is to patronize the 
advertisers in this newsletter.  They are the reason your 
newsletter is free, so show your support!

 • Limit one ticket per advertiser’s service per quarter( 3 month period)• 
Customer must have paid for advertiser's service to play • 

Contest void where prohibited by law •
• Checks will be mailed within 120 days of drawing date •

More Chances to Win:
Recommend a business you currently use that should 
advertise in this newsletter.  When you continue to use 
them you increase your chances for Community Cash!
Submit to info@4communitymedia.com or 941-375-3699

Tania Zubchenok .................  $100 ............... FL Termite & Pest
Kathleen Wieder ..................... $10 ............... Air Masters of Pinellas
Marcia Peterson ...................... $10 ............... AMS
Mike Hendrixson..................... $10 ............... BugginOut Pest Control
Lawrence Yannotti ................. $10 ............... Battleline Termite & Pest Control
William Smith........................... $10 ............... The Plumbing Patrol
Cheryl Seddon-Drury............ $10 ............... Imperial Electrical
Linda Ritchie............................. $10 ............... FL Termite & Pest
Richard Beaupre...................... $10 ............... Jones & Sons Plumbing
Rena Chagnon......................... $10 ............... Modern Air
Richard Rankin ........................ $10 ............... Royal Enterprise

Drawing Date - 7/10/2024

VendorWinner

CHECK FOR

PAYMENT


